
Invitation to the 3rd Congress of the TUI of P&R

Athens, December 2023

Dear Comrades,

We have the pleasure to announce the decision taken by the leadership of our TUI 

concerning the holding of our 3rd World Congress.

It is an honour for us, signing this invitation, to address you and to request the 

participation of comrade delegates in the work of the 3rd Congress.

Our TUI will present a balance report of the work carried out since the 2nd 

Congress (Bogota, Colombia, February 2019), at a time when the class enemy 

intensifies its attacks against the working class, and especially against its weakest part, 

the pensioners and retired people.  

Our experience of struggle, since we were born in 2014, shows that we can face 

the attacks of Capitalism and that we win battles that bring us close to the necessary 

destruction of a system that can function only on the basis of the exploitation of nearly 

the totality of the world's population.

The decision of our leadership is that the 3rd Congress will be held in the capital 

of Greece, Athens, on 14-18 April 2024 in a centrally located hotel in the city.

The themes of the Congress will be:  

• The current situation and the developments in the world

• The work we carry out for the organisation of the P&R

• The changes of our Statutes

• The election of the new leadership



P&R organisations, members and friends of our TUI all over the world are called 

upon to nominate their delegates who will participate in the Congress proceedings (only 

one delegate per organisation will have his/her expenses in Athens paid by our TUI, if 

there were more delegates, they will have to pay for their accommodation and 

subsistence costs) and to inform us about their names and other details before 28 

February 2024.

We will send you more detailed information about the Congress proceedings in 

future messages.

With combative greetings

Dimos Koumpouris Quim Boix

President Secretary-general


